
Utility Advisory Committee Meeting 
December 7, 2022

Item No. 5
Staff Report

TO: Utility Advisory Committee

FROM: Joseph Stubitz, Utilities Director

DATE: December 7, 2022

SUBJECT:   Update from the Utilities Director regarding water and 
power consumption.

Action Requested:  
That the Utility Advisory Committee receive an update from the 
Utilities Director regarding water and power consumption.

Overview: 
The Utilities Director will go over the monthly energy and water 
consumption with the Utility Advisory Committee.

Background Information:  
Boulder City continues to lead the way in water usage conservation 
among SNWA purveyor members.  The City’s water usage declined by 
6.4% from 2022 vs 2021 and 19.9% from 2022 vs average 2019-2021 
for the month of October.  The first 13 days of November Boulder City 
continued to lead in water usage conservation among SNWA purveyor 
members.  The City’s water usage declined by 24.7% for the same 
period in 2022 vs 2021 and 24.3% for the same period in 2022 vs 
average 2019-2021.

Energy demands continued to decrease for the month of October as 
seasonal cooling loads drop with cooler temperatures.
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Other: 

Department Recommendation: 
The Utilities Department recommends that the Utility Advisory Committee receive an 
update from the Utilities Director regarding water and power consumption.

Attachment:
https://public.tableau.com/app/profile/josh.hardy8322/viz/BCWaterEnergyConsumption_
16595719121080/ElectricDashboard

https://public.tableau.com/app/profile/josh.hardy8322/viz/BCWaterEnergyConsumption_



